
Bar Leaders, District Attorneys, Public Defenders: 
  
As some of you may know, Judge Renzi and Judge Dollinger have indicated that they will 
relinquish their supervisory responsibilities – Judge Renzi at the end of October and Judge 
Dollinger in 2021. I am grateful to both of them for their extraordinary leadership. They will be 
sorely missed on the Leadership Team.  
  
I am pleased to share with you that on November 1, 2020, the Hon. Judith Sinclair will be the 7​th 
Judicial District Supervising Judge for Criminal Courts. In June of 2021, the Hon. John 
Gallagher will take on the role of 7​th​ Judicial District Supervising Judge for Matrimonial Matters.  
  
These fine jurists have proven themselves in the leadership roles they currently occupy – Judge 
Gallagher as Supervising Judge for Family Courts and Judge Sinclair as Supervising Judge for 
Town & Village Courts and as Co-Chair of the 7​th​ Judicial District Administrative Judge’s Task 
Force. I am confident that the transition will be a smooth one and that the tradition of excellent 
leadership in these roles will continue. 
  
Hon. Craig J. Doran 
Administrative Judge 
Seventh Judicial District 
 


